

TOP END WESTERN HORSE CLUB inc.

GENERAL MEETING

28TH January 2017 @ RSL Mareeba

Meeting opened: 11.20am
Apologies: Linda Lyons, Annie & Jase cooper
Attendance: As per attendance book
Previous Minutes: Read by Sandra Buckingham

Moved: Mick Gleeson	Seconded: Lynn Hickmott
---------------------	-------------------------

President Report: As per attached **Read by:** Sandra Buckingham

Moved: Michelle Van Ligten	Seconded: Kim Gleeson
----------------------------	-----------------------

Treasurers report: As per attached Read by Lynn Hickmott . Total in account as of 28/1/17 = \$2056.05

Moved: Sandra Buckingham	Seconded: Kate Poggioli
--------------------------	-------------------------

Secretary's Report: Read by Sandra Buckingham As per attached

Moved by: Lynn Hickmott	Seconded by Mick Gleeson
-------------------------	--------------------------

General Business:

- Sandra asked what we would like to apply for with the Casino Grant. After a lengthy discussion the following was decided. Water Cooler, Esky, tables, Container for storing all club equipment, Trailer for carting equipment to events, Trail Gate, Trail Bridge, Roll of Hessian.
- The Bendigo Grant application will be submitted for Training. Sandra to send out a questionnaire to ask members what type of Training they most require. Whichever discipline has the most interest will be applied for.
- Our Youth camp is soon and we need Grounds. Annie & Jase Cooper are to be asked if we can hire their grounds.
- Discussion was had with regard TO All Breeds Horse show, which is on the weekend of the Cutting Futurity finals so we cannot host Cutting. It was proposed Ranch Sorting. All agreed.
- Sandra suggested that we ask Dan & Nakeia Sterling about Guidance with regard To Ranch Sorting competitions being as they have a club in Townsville.
- Tiffany & Lynn suggested we have a Come & Try Cutting Clinic for a club fundraiser & to be a starting point for beginners who are interested in Cutting. It was decided 12 riders @ \$150 per day (members) \$180 (non-members) @ Mourilyan. To be held end March. We may need to hire toilets, & there will be strict Stallion rules. No catering.
- Linda suggested we revise the cost we charge for nominations being as we are lower than anywhere else. It was decided to change to \$6 per event for Adults & \$3 for youth.
- Lynn & Kate advised that they would be away from 19th May to mid June so would be unable to assist with club issues/events during this time.
- Lynn Hickmott & Sandra Buckingham are to be set up for internet banking.

MEETING CLOSED @ 12.30 PM

Treasurer: Lynn Hickmott
Signed: _____

Secretary: Sandra Buckingham
Signed: _____